
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
​ ​ ​ DATE: February 18, 2025 
 
​ ​ ​ TO: Business, Bid, Finance Committee 
 
​ ​ ​ FROM: Dr. Jesse J. Rodriguez, Superintendent 
​ ​ ​ ​  Dr. James J. Woell, CSBO 
 

RE:​ Approval of letter of engagement to perform GASB Statement No. 75 
Actuarial Valuations for Fiscal Years Ending June 30, 2025 and June 30, 
2026.. 

 
On February 14, 2025, the District received an engagement letter from Gabriel, 
Roeder, Smith & Company (GRS) to perform Governmental Accounting Standards 
Board (GASB) Statement No. 75 actuarial valuations for the District’s healthcare and 
benefits programs for fiscal years ending June 30, 2025, June 30, 2026, June 30, 
2027 and June 30, 2028. The District worked with GRS in fiscal years ending 2023 
and 2024 and was very satisfied with their performance. GSR’s fee for FY 2025 is 
$9500 ($700 increase over 2023), FY 2026 is $5,850 ($350 over FY24). By engaging 
their services for a four year term instead of a two year term, FY27 would remain the 
same as the FY25 fee and FY28 would remain the same as the FY26 fee.  THis will 
save the District a minimum of $1050. The GASB Statement No. 75 is a requirement 
of the District’s annual audit. 
 
Recommendation: The Board of Education accepts the Superintendent’s 
recommendation to approve the letter of engagement with Gabriel, Roeder, Smith & 
Company (GRS) to perform GASB Statement No. 75 actuarial valuations for the 
District’s healthcare and benefits programs for fiscal years ending June 30, 2025, June 
30, 2026, June 30, 2027 and June 30, 2028.   

                  


